Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 4th July 2017
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mrs Jackie Hattingh


Mrs Cheryl Hyde 

Mr Ray Jeffries


Mrs Margaret David


Mr Eric Hoole


Mr Grahame Day

Mr David Edlin

Mr Derek Price 
In Attendance
Cllr James Evans, Mr Mike Bugler and Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting, particularly Mike Bugler who was attending the meeting with a view to co-option.  AJ proposed that, whilst he was attending as an observer, that MB should be free to speak on any topic, this was agreed by all.  AJ explained that the meeting would progress as usual and the matter of co-option would be taken as an AOB.
2
Declarations of Interest

JE declared an interest in time 6(ii).  
3
Apologies

None
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th June 2017
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
The Clerk confirmed that she had received a response from PCC that an officer was due to visit on 4th July.  JE was also due to be visiting the area with the officer to look at various signs
II
Item 4II
A response had not been received about the sign for Pontithel
Action: Clerk to follow up with PCC

III
Item 4VII
DP confirmed that the noticeboard has now been found.  RJ had discussed a possible location with the garage and this has potentially been agreed.  It will require some posts to fix the board to and it was agreed that the Community Council will supply the posts and RJ will install it.
IV
Item 8
AJ informed the meeting that he had not yet produced the article on invasive species.  He also informed the meeting that whilst there was some interest locally in tackling the Himalayan Balsam on the Bont in Glasbury, there was very little interest in any other areas.
Action: AJ will produce an item for the website on invasive species.

V
Item 9
AJ confirmed he had written to MB
VI
Item 10
EH had considered locations for a noticeboard in Three Cocks but hadn’t been able to identify a site that would have sufficient foot fall.  Various locations were discussed and it was agreed to ask the garden centre if a noticeboard could be placed within their premises.
Action: EH to speak to the Railway Line Nursery regarding the siting of a noticeboard

MB raised a query over the possible use of a Facebook page and whilst there were some concerns regarding this, JH agreed to look at whether it would be possible to create a very basic, noticeboard-type page.

Action: JH to investigate Facebook

VII
Item 11
The Clerk had brought a camera and photographs had been taken.

Action: Clerk to e-mail photos to JH

VIII
Item 12
JE reported that he was in the process of receiving a copy of the definitive map from PCC.  BBNP, however, were looking into whether it was possible to provide this information.  MD had spoken to local residents who were very interested in assisting with the footpath monitoring project.
IX
Item 13
JE had received a response from PCC regarding dimming the new LED street lights.  Whilst it was possible to dim the light to 50% their illumination, this wasn’t a simple process and would cost £106 per light and also void the warranty for the light.  The Authority had indicated that it was unlikely that the total cost for dimming the lights would be provided, but it was possible that a cost sharing agreement could be reached.  An individual case was discussed where the level of illumination from a light was causing distress and discomfort to a resident.  It was agreed that this could be used as a test case, and that DE would speak to the individual and local residents to gain their thoughts.  JE will look further into the cost sharing side.
Actions: DE to speak to local residents

JE to contact PCC regarding cost sharing

X
Item 14(i)
The Clerk confirmed the insurance had been purchased
XI
Item 14(iv)
The Clerk confirmed that the cheque had been sent to Penyrheaol Chapel, and a thank you e-mail had been received.
XII
Item 15(i)
The broken bollard on the road leading to Dan y Bryn had been repaired

XIV
Item 15(ii)
The road markings on the entrance to Treble Hill had been renewed.

5
Planning Matters
There were no planning applications, but a query was raised regarding the status of the planning application for the Tramway Cottage / Glasbury School site.  It appeared some confusion had been caused because an old notice had been re-erected at the site.  It was also thought that Highways might be changing their stance on the application; AJ agreed to contact PCC to ask for an update.
Action AJ to contact PCC for an update on this application

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Powys Archives Newsletter
This item was received, and again the interesting content was noted.
(ii)
Appointment of Town/~Community Councillor to the Powys Council Standards Sub-Committee

This item was received

7
County Councillors Report 
JE reported that the vacant post in Yscir had now been filled following a by-election.  The new joint venture company with Keir – Heart of Wales Property Services has commenced and that the building maintenance, housing maintenance and property service staff had moved to the new company.  He also reported that a survey on the Youth Service has been launched and this is available via the County Councils website, and that the Welsh stream at Brecon High would be continuing.  .  RJ queried what was happening with the recycling centres and JE confirmed that a review was underway with a report going to cabinet later this month.  It was hoped that the opening hours would be increased and also the limits on who could take waste would also be reviewed.  AJ asked which budgets would be targeted to cover the changes in position on Brecon High and the recycling centres and JE indicated that there would be further cuts, but it was also likely that the Council would have to become more commercial in the way it operated.  
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
CH reported that she was doing an article on the Felindre bus shelter to raise awareness of it as a community facility.
9
Financial Matters

(i)
LOVE Glasbury
A request for financial support had been received from LOVE Glasbury, including a copy of the previous accounts.  The previous donation of £2000 was proposed and agreed by all.  It was also reported that the LOVE Glasbury AGM was coming up later this month if anyone wished to attend.
Action: Clerk to send cheque
(ii)
New Millennium Invoice
The invoice had been received for hosting the website.  The sum of £123.50 was agreed.
Action: Clerk to arrange payment of the invoice  
(iii)
Clerks Salary

The Clerks salary of £200 was agreed

10
Any Other Business

(i)
The co-option of MB was discussed and it was agreed to invite him to join the Community Council, to which he agreed.
(ii)
RJ queried whether it would be possible to have dog waste bins installed on the Bont as the dog fouling is becoming an issue.  
Action: Cllr Evans undertook to raise this issue with PCC
(iii)
CH reported that the draft report on the forest access issue had been received and she was meeting to go through the report.  She will report back to the next meeting.
Next Meeting – 1st August at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye.
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